College of Biological Sciences

Minutes of the Educational Policy Committee

October 2, 2002

Revised
Present:  Janet Schottel, chair; Dick Poppele, Leslie Schiff, Jane Phillips, Mike Simmons (for Stu Goldstein), Anne Pusey, Pete Snustad, Anja Brunet, Kathy Ball, Ken Jeddeloh (guest)

The revised minutes of the September 18 meeting were approved.

Members welcomed Anja Brunet, grad student from EEB to the committee.  Anja is currently teaching the introductory biology course at St. Thomas University in addition to working on her graduate studies.  Janet Schottel reported that Jean Underwood has the names of some undergrad students from the Biological Sciences Student Association (BSSA) who might be available to attend our meetings.

Old business

a. New course proposal, Nsci 4167, Neuroscience in the Community--for action.

 Dick Poppele distributed revised copies of the  course proposal.   Members wondered where the classroom teachers would come from.  Dick responded that they have all been members of the BrainU program held during previous summers.  The Committee had asked that bullet # 4 under Course Objectives be edited.  It now reads “ for undergraduate neuroscience students to be able to provide the neuroscience background to help middle school teachers integrate inquiry-based teaching strategies into their classrooms.”  Also the bullet dealing with students with disabilities in item # 7 was removed.  Credits will be given at the rate of 1 per 50 hours of effort.  Dick mentioned that this course might serve as a model for other service learning courses.  Jane Phillips suggested that for such courses, information be added to specify the type of contract that was being used and that it be a contract with the specific course instructor.  Mike Simmons asked how many students might participate annually.  Dick wasn’t sure but added that BrainU attracts about 15-20 teachers per year.  Mike asked whether there would be any collaboration with education and unfortunately, the answer is no.  A motion was made to approve the course.  It was seconded and passed unanimously.

b.  Itasca session on Freshman experience.  This item was tabled until John Anderson can be present to discuss it.  Jane asked how this experience will affect everything else in the college.  If 15 faculty are involved in the summer this definitely produces workload issues.  We will raise the issue when we meet with the Dean and Department Heads in November.  Leslie suggested that the Deans of COAFES and the Medical School also be invited to this  meeting

c.  Other old business.  Jane reported that the implementation of the Undergraduate Research Program has been postponed a year.  She said that it was clear that the effort needs more discussion especially with respect to workload issues.  She mentioned that this would be another item to discuss at the joint meeting in November.  Leslie Schiff added that the plan for the course needs more tweaking.  Jane reported that the development group would be meeting on a monthly basis and currently the pilot is planned for spring, 2004 with two sections being offered.  They hope to be up to full speed by spring of 2005.  The first year four faculty would be involved with each section being taught by two people.  Janet reported that Rob Brooker has suggested that if the pilot is successful, perhaps the course could be structured similarly to the General Biology Program with a Director and support people.  Pete added that we will need to find and appropriately reward that person.  Leslie added that there should also be a strong association with Student Services. 

New business
a.  Science Education Partnership in Greater Minnesota (SEPGM)   Members introduced themselves to Ken Jeddeloh who is the project coordinator for the grant.  Dean Elde and Steve Yussen,  the Dean  of Education cooperated in writing the Howard Hughes grant.  The award was $1.7 million to launch the program.  Previously Ken was  the District Science Coordinator for the Minneapolis School System over several education administrations and most currently  supervised  “ScienceWorks”.   His undergraduate and graduate work were done in Biology and Education.  Ken distributed a booklet of information describing SEPGM.  This program involves six school districts in Bemidji, Park Rapids, Grand Rapids, Bagley,  Waubun and the Circle of Life.   Ken stated that he hopes to recruit  students this year  and the grant will support 14 participants per year.  He is looking for students who have education as their possible career choice.  They will do their internships fall semester 2003.  Mentor teachers from these districts will participate in professional development courses at Itasca and the Twin Cities campus.  In mid-summer both the students and their mentors will spend a week at Itasca getting to know each other and planning the curriculum.  The first 3 weeks of fall semester, students will get background in pedagogy from Education faculty.  Students will live with a host family and will be juniors during their internships.  Jane added that there will be a strong advising component.  Students will earn 13 credits for the internship and four of these may be applied toward graduation.  During the summer of their sophomore year, the students will participate in a lab experience.  They will be paid a $5,000 stipend for the internship.  Ken mentioned that information regarding the internships will be available to students before the Christmas break and the brochure will be widely distributed.   Application packets will be available from Student Services.  Mike asked how many years the grant will run and Ken replied that it is for four years.  If the program is successful, continuation money will be sought.  Pete stated and members agreed that we were very lucky to get Ken to coordinate the program.

The meeting adjourned at noon.

Submitted by Kathy Ball
